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Lipscomb's Effort Sparks $1.7 Million in 
Grants for Battery Electric Buses 

Milwaukee County to Begin Transition Away from Fossil Fuels 
 

MILWAUKEE – The Federal Transportation Administration announced Wednesday that 
Milwaukee County will receive $1.7 million through its "Low or No-emission" grant program to 
help purchase four battery electric buses (BEBs) this year, part of a first wave that will begin the 
County's transition away from fossil fuels. 
 

The County's transition to electric buses is consistent with last month's action by the County 
Board to establish a City County Joint Task Force on Climate and Economic Equity.  
 

Milwaukee County will use BEBs to service the new Bus Rapid Transit route, expected to begin 
operation in 2021.  
 

County Board Chairman Theodore Lipscomb, Sr., previously led the effort to modernize 
Milwaukee County's transit system with a 2019 budget measure that authorized the purchase 
of up to 15 battery electric buses and set aside $5.1 million for the necessary infrastructure.  

 
"This federal funding will help Milwaukee County modernize our fleet for the future and 
transition away from the fossil fuels of the past. Battery electric buses will cost Milwaukee 
County taxpayers less than diesel buses over their lifetime, avoid price volatility of diesel 
fuel, and promote a clean environment," said Lipscomb.  

 

In contrast to the more stable price of electricity, the fluctuation in diesel prices is 
expensive for Milwaukee County. A one penny increase in diesel prices over one year costs 
the county $40,000 in added fuel costs.  A one dollar increase costs the county $4 million.  
 

Lipscomb's budget amendment ensured that each of the 11 buses to be purchased for the Bus 
Rapid Transit project will be clean electric buses. Four additional buses would be available for 
possible use on the Green, Red, or Purple bus routes.  
 
Lipscomb first called on Milwaukee County to apply for the federal "Low-No" funds in 2018, and 
expressed his thanks to those staff involved in making this effort successful.  
 

### 

https://www.transit.dot.gov/about/news/us-department-transportation-announces-85-million-grants-projects-nationwide-expand
https://milwaukeecounty.legistar.com/View.ashx?M=F&ID=7542932&GUID=A92B109C-E044-4DB4-8EBD-13CD35CE2A14
https://urbanmilwaukee.com/2019/07/12/transportation-bus-rapid-transit-expected-by-2021/
https://county.milwaukee.gov/files/county/board-of-supervisors/District-1/press_releases/2018-2020/NEWSRELEASE-LipscombCallsforModernizingCountyTransitSystem.pdf
https://county.milwaukee.gov/files/county/board-of-supervisors/District-1/press_releases/2018-2020/NEWSRELEASE-LipscombCallsforModernizingCountyTransitSystem.pdf
https://county.milwaukee.gov/files/county/board-of-supervisors/District-1/press_releases/2018-2020/RELEASE-CommitteeAdvancesResolutiontoModernizeTransit.pdf

